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Principal’s news  
We are at the end of another full but very successful term.  This term our students have 
had the opportunity to participate in a raft of events both at AAS and offsite.  This 
Thursday our Year 11 and 12 English students are heading to the Festival Theatre for the 
performance of The Almighty Sometimes.  These events support and enhance our 
learning programs across AAS. I congratulate our students for making the most of the 
opportunities provided and thank our staff for organising and supporting these activities.  

 

Reports – Year 7-11 Reports will be forwarded home on Thursday.  As always, we encourage 
parents/caregivers to contact the relevant teacher any time you would like further information on your 
child’s academic achievement and/or progress.  

2025 Planning - Planning for 2025 is well underway.  We are looking forward to our Term 4 Kindergarten 
Transition to School program.  We will commence 2025 with 16 Receptions, with a further 5 students 
commencing in the mid-year intake.   

In staffing news I am pleased to announce that Ms Lauren Schiller has been appointed as our ongoing 
Year 7-12 Science teacher.  Lauren has worked in the Riverland for nearly ten years and is looking 
forward to moving to Ardrossan in 2025.  
 

To assist with our planning, if you know of families who are looking to enrol at AAS, please encourage 
them to make contact with us to arrange a school tour. Likewise, if your child/ren will not be attending 
Ardrossan Area School next year please make contact.  This will enable us to finalise our 2025 staffing.  
 

Term 4 events 
Please keep an eye on the Term planner, Newsletter and our Facebook page for the details of the events 
which are planned for Term 4.   In particular, ‘Save the date’ for our 2024 AAS Awards Ceremony and 
AAS Performance Evening which will both be held on Thursday 5th December.  The Awards ceremony 
will commence at 9.30am in the Gym and the Performance Evening will be held on the North Yard lawn, 
commencing from 5pm.   
 

Our Year 12 students will be farewelled at a special Assembly in Week 3, Thursday 31st October, 
commencing a 9.30am. Best wishes to Georgia, Jake, Zaiya, Jackson, Wes, Chloe, Jakson, Isabelle and 
Nicole as they complete final assignments and/or prepare for the Year 12 Exams, over the term break 
and into Term 4.  We look forward to celebrating their achievements at the Year 12 Graduation 
Celebration and the Awards Ceremony.  
 

We invite everyone to our End of Term Assembly which will be held on Friday 27th September 
commencing at 1.40pm.  The assembly will be followed by an early dismissal at 2pm.   
 

We trust everyone has a relaxing break and look forward to seeing everyone back for the start of Term 4 
on Monday 14th October.  
 

Kind regards, 
 
Margaret  

Margaret Roads 
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Deputy Principal 
We are almost at the end of a busy and eventful term 3! 
 

I would firstly like to wish all of our students completing Stage 2 subjects all the best for the 
last few weeks of their formal schooling. I hope they all have a very productive Term 3 
holidays as they work to complete remaining assessment tasks and to revise content for 
upcoming examinations. We look forward to formally celebrating our Year 12 students at 

their last school assembly in Week 3, before commencing their exams and for their Year 12 Dinner in 
Week 5.              
 

The last couple of weeks of this term have remained busy with Stage 1 Outdoor Education Students 
completing their bushwalking camp, Year 1-10 students completing PAT Testing, Year 7-10 students 
visiting the Core Library at Tonsley and our Year 3-6 students visiting Kadina to view the film adaptation 
of the book they have studied this term. Term 4 will be just as busy with Kindy Transition visits, Immersion 
Day, the R-2 Adelaide Excursion, Year 7-9 Surf Camp, Reception to Year 5 swimming, Whole School 
Transition Day, Awards Ceremony and Performance Evening occurring.  
 

I wish everyone a happy and safe holidays and I look forward to seeing everyone for an exciting Term 4! 
 

With many thanks, Amy East 
 
 

 7-12 Leader 

It has been great to see so much happening again in another jam packed term here at 
Ardrossan. The students and teachers deserve a little break before we fire those engines 
towards the finishing line for 2024. 
 

Just in the last few weeks we have seen the Year 3 – 6 students go on an excursion to Kadina 
to watch ‘The Wild Robot’ which they have been reading in class, the Year 7 – 10 students travelled to 
Adelaide to visit the SA Drill Core Library where they were given a tour by REX Minerals staff and ex-
student Mitchell Bockmann. Sporting Schools was back in town with coaching provided by Badminton 
SA for our Year 3 – 6 students and NFL for our Year 7 – 10 students.  
 

We have had Immersion days at Yorketown and Central Yorke around Construction and 
Electrotechnology to provide hands on experience and information around courses for students in 2025, 
the Year 7 – 9 Girls YP Zone football team played their final this week in Adelaide, Cohen participated in 
the 12 Years and Under SA Golf tournament, the Stage 1 Outdoor Ed class went bushwalking and the list 
could go on and this is before we talk about what’s happening inside the classroom and of course the 
Lumination Learning Lab. It is so good to see the great opportunities we have been able to provide our 
students this term and throughout the year. 
 

This time of the year also signals to Year 12 students that there are only 3 weeks of school time left 
before exams. I encourage students to use these 2 weeks of holidays to study for those last assignments 
and exams coming up. Information about a Graduation Dinner next term will be coming home soon. 
 

I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday period. Enjoy some family time and I look forward to seeing 
everyone back and refreshed in a couple of weeks time.  
 

Regards, Jason Clifford 

Jason Clifford 

Amy East 
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Sport news  

 
SAPSASA Athletics 
Congratulations to Ianna who represented SYP in Division 1 
Athletics (track and field) SAPSASA state championship held 
at Athletics SA Stadium on Monday 16th September. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Golf 
Congratulations to Cohen Treloar who played in the SAPSASA State Golf 
Final at West Beach Parks Executive Golf Course on 12th and 13th of 
September. Cohen has provided us with a summary below of his 

experience   
 
I played in the SAPSASA golf tournament at West Beach on greens. It was a 
YP schools qualifying event for 12-and-under country golfers. On day 1, I 
shot a 64, chipping in for par on hole 9, and finished tied for 5th out of 105 
kids. On day 2, I shot a 63, finishing tied for 15th out of around 150 
competitors, beating my opponent on both days. Every participant received 
a ball marker, a big ball and a certificate. A big thanks to Mum and Dad for 
driving me there and letting me play! Cohen Treloar 
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Highlights   
Festival of Music 
Congratulations to Serenity on her recent performances in the Regional and Festival of Music.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Outdoor Education - 
Bushwalking 
In week 8, Stage 1 Outdoor Education students 
ventured to the beautiful Mount Remarkable 
National Park. They hiked to Scarfes Hut and 
Sugar Gum lookout on day 1 and day 2 took 
them to the stunning Hidden Gorge and Battery 
Trail.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Year 3/4 News 
Recently the Year 3/4 class used the 
handheld VR’s in the Lumination Lab to 
learn about the climate, environment 
and animals of Antarctica.  
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YP Leadership Day 

Mikayla Dayman and Serenity Gorden participated in the YP 
Leadership Day on Monday 9th September at CYS. This day was run 
by YP Rural Youth Ambassadors.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Arrivederci Matilda! 
We farewell Matilda Teakle as she ventures to Milan, 
Italy, for 5 months. Matilda is participating in an 
Academic Semester student exchange program to Italy 
with Southern Cross Cultural Exchange and their Italian 
partner organisation, AStudy. During this time Matilda 
will be attending classes at Scientific High School, 
Cambridge International and will be living with an Italian 
host family. 
We wish Matilda all the very best, what a wonderful 
opportunity! We look forward to hearing from Matilda 
during her exchange.  
 
 
 

3-6 Movie Excursion 
What an Incredible Day for Year 3/4/5/6!  
We had a fantastic time on our excursion to the cinema 
to watch "The Wild Robot!" Our students were 
captivated by the film, which beautifully brought to life 
the themes and characters from the book they’ve been 
studying. It sparked lively discussions and inspired 
everyone with Roz's adventures!  
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7-10 Rex Excursion 
On Monday 23rd September the 7-10 students, along with Mr Byrne, Ms Hunter, 
Mrs Wake and Mrs Thompson went for a visit to the South Australian Drill Core 
Reference Library. The Library hosts the geological samples recovered from over 
130 years of exploration for minerals and energy in South Australia. This collection 
of irreplaceable samples are continually added to, investigated and analysed by 
new generations of geologists in industry, research, education and government.  
The samples are catalogued and represent ‘pages’ in the book showing our state’s 
evolution over time. We are a state that is rich in natural resources.  
A big thank you to Lachy, Holly and former student Mitchell Bockman for showing 
us around and for making our visit very informative and hands on – the true scope 
of just how old our earth is and the very short time that humans have been around 
was a real eye opener. 
  

Did you know that if all the core samples in the library were lined up it would 
stretch from Perth to Sydney? The fun part of the REX visit was walking around the 
library with friends, there were so many samples stacked high and it went on and 
on. We got our steps in that’s for sure!  Seth & Matt  
  
On our visit to the core library we saw all of the possibilities for future careers and it was great to hear 
how Lachy, Holly and Mitchell came to work in mining and where it has taken them around the world.  
Issy & Carly  

  

R U OK? Any Day 

RUOK? Any Day  5/6 Self-Managed this event for other 
students. They catered for all dietary requirements, following 
safe food handling guidelines, distribution of fairy bread, 
management of activities to support the cause and CLEAN UP! 
Well done to the 5/6 class! 
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SLG news 
The SLG recently organised a Father’s Day breakfast and a Subway lunch. Breakfast club on Friday 
mornings has been a popular event during Term 3. This Friday there will be Pancakes on the menu for 
students to enjoy! 
 
 

   
 

  

          
 
 

 
 
Doorways 2 Construction 
Congratulations to Ashton Verhees on completing the Doorways 2 
Construction (D2C) 'Certificate II Construction' course. This 
program was delivered at Yorketown Area School by ATEC - 

Adelaide Training & Employment Centre. Well done, Ashton!   
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FYorketownAS%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZWWD7aU2yXk15Oqt05io9RWSXWYFJXTGSPo-2wOeVMGvYVAZ-Awc0zzWExz_q5Z0JqBUruIuqO73Exh28ULC3Lf3oNEjOHgcKrsG8ALirYdJnWjuKLMjAOGqPnZJszZvU6c_6q2baxOHeji5_2MQkRL8jjREfsZzfIoSqXozqJvYd8lMAz4Q2eXuzppovWhAulma2KvN0XoDM1J0X4V54PP%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cb467485f99dc4f4dac8f08dcdc4531ad%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638627437000133046%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GPv0jIxYx0g1L6%2BaIhq2sCGkIP1JfV7oqLGhBLQIP7E%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fatecadelaide%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZWWD7aU2yXk15Oqt05io9RWSXWYFJXTGSPo-2wOeVMGvYVAZ-Awc0zzWExz_q5Z0JqBUruIuqO73Exh28ULC3Lf3oNEjOHgcKrsG8ALirYdJnWjuKLMjAOGqPnZJszZvU6c_6q2baxOHeji5_2MQkRL8jjREfsZzfIoSqXozqJvYd8lMAz4Q2eXuzppovWhAulma2KvN0XoDM1J0X4V54PP%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cb467485f99dc4f4dac8f08dcdc4531ad%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638627437000159773%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4%2FKN5t41p6GrI1fTWIIjVD3%2FVixOX%2BB6QfWDThNljlE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fatecadelaide%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZWWD7aU2yXk15Oqt05io9RWSXWYFJXTGSPo-2wOeVMGvYVAZ-Awc0zzWExz_q5Z0JqBUruIuqO73Exh28ULC3Lf3oNEjOHgcKrsG8ALirYdJnWjuKLMjAOGqPnZJszZvU6c_6q2baxOHeji5_2MQkRL8jjREfsZzfIoSqXozqJvYd8lMAz4Q2eXuzppovWhAulma2KvN0XoDM1J0X4V54PP%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cb467485f99dc4f4dac8f08dcdc4531ad%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638627437000159773%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4%2FKN5t41p6GrI1fTWIIjVD3%2FVixOX%2BB6QfWDThNljlE%3D&reserved=0
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Community News 

2024 Calendar Dates 

Sept 26th  7-11 reports go home 

Sept 26th  11/12 English Excursion 

Sept 27th  NRL clinics 7-10 

Sept 27th  Whole school assembly 
hosted by Year 7/8      
AAS Gym 1:40pm 

Sept 27th  Early dismissal 2pm 

Oct 14th First day of Term 4  
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  0411 675 305       ardrossannetball@hotmail.com 

 

 

  Happy Holidays  
         See you in Term 4   

mailto:ardrossannetball@hotmail.com
mailto:ardrossannetball@hotmail.com
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